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Dear Woodward families, 

 

It is that time of year again where teachers and staff are beginning to think about class organization and 

placement. Class organization is a very time-consuming process. Staff work hard to provide the best learning 

environment possible for each student. Teachers have knowledge of the academic needs of children, keep the 

“big picture” in mind and therefore, can best decide where individuals should be placed. Teachers collaborate 

with the previous teacher to gain insight into each child’s unique learning profile. The following is a list of the 

criteria involved in organizing classes: 

 

• Academic Ability/Performance 

• Class and Group Dynamics 

• Learning Styles 

• Special Needs Consideration 

• Social Compatibility 

• Ministry/District Policy Guidelines 

• Behaviour/Developmental Level 

 

From time to time, parents request specific placements. It is important to understand that for a variety of 

reasons, many requests cannot be accommodated. Please do not expect that your son/daughter will be placed 

with a specific teacher or with particular friends. Friends can always see each other at recess, lunch or after 

school. You might feel more comfortable with teachers that you know from previous years, but I can assure you 

that all our staff members are also talented teachers. Woodward Elementary has a sound-learning environment! 

 

We are a school with limited space, which often leads to combined classes. Many students will be in classes that 

have combined grades and there is no guarantee that if a child was in a combined class this year that he/she will 

be in a class with a single grade next year. Please understand that even in a single grade there is still a range of 

ability. Teachers are well qualified to teach both grades in a combined class.  We view students as a community 

of learners all striving to move forward in their learning. 

 

With the trust and support of home, we are confident that all children will be placed in classes that will allow 

them to have a productive and rewarding school year. Your understanding regarding this matter is greatly 

appreciated. 

 

Please note that if parents wish to write an email to the principal, it should be to share information about a 

child’s ideal learning environment in regard to social, emotional or academic needs. The selection of next year’s 

teacher will be made thoughtfully by staff and the process will include any information shared by parents. 

Should you wish to provide the school with extra information, please send an email to Mr. Cameron at 

bcameron@sd38.bc.ca, by Friday, June 3rd, 2022. 


